
 

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR 
 

 

120 Rue Marc Lefrancq  |  BP 20392  |  FR-59307 Valenciennes Cedex 
Tel. +33 (0)327 09 65 00  |  era.europa.eu 

                   

1 / 1 

 

Moving Europe towards a sustainable and 
safe railway system without frontiers. 

To the attention of: 
 
ANSFISA 
 
pierluigi.navone@ansfisa.gov.it 
giulio.margarita@ansfisa.gov.it 
giorgio.morandi@ansfisa.gov.it 
claudio.bargilli@ansfisa.gov.it 
 

  
 JD/rm/D 2022/7551 

 Valenciennes, 30/05/2022 

 

 

Subject:  Usage of Remote Training  
Ref:   ANSFISA note n. 0013066.01-04-2022   
 

 

Dear ANSFISA colleagues, 

 

ERA has received a complaint via its ERA website “contact us”. 

According to this complaint, with the letter mentioned above, ANSFISA seems to have removed the possibility 
of remote training and examination for those staff dealing with operational safety critical tasks.  

Please consider that the Agency’s view is that EU railway legislation requires that training methods are 
managed in the Safety Management System of the Railway Undertakings and Infrastructure Managers. 

We then kindly ask you to clarify your position on that and make this clarification available to any involved 
stakeholders. 

 

Yours faithfully, 

 

 

 

 Josef DOPPELBAUER 
 Executive Director 
 
 
 

Copy:   Bart Accou, Roberto Mele (ERA) 


